
 

 

 

DATE:  September 16, 2025 

TO:  Mayor Robinson and City Councilmembers 

FROM:   Wendell Shirley, Chief, 452-4177 
  Police Department 

 
SUBJECT: Fall 2025 Public Safety Update 

 

On September 16, Chief Wendell Shirley, Assistant Chief Andrew Popochock, and 

Public Information Officer Drew Anderson will provide Mayor Lynne Robinson and the 

Bellevue City Council a public safety update, detailing how the Bellevue Police 

Department is maintaining the city as a safe place for every community member to live, 

work, and visit.  

This presentation will will provide a basic overview of the department’s operation 

throughout the 2025 calendar year to date. This includes sharing updated crime 

statistics for the City of Bellevue as well as how the agency’s Prevention, Intervention, 

and Enforcement (P.I.E.) approach to its work creates positive moments for the 

department that will last in the long term.  

Bellevue Police takes great pride in its work and its strong relationships with community 

members, local businesses, and other city stakeholders. This effort has created 

substantial trust citywide, and the department looks forward to celebrating this success 

with the Council on September 16.  
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